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Minutes of meeting held 5pm 7 April 2021
Committee Members attending:
Zoe Holloway – Welsh Athletics
Nigel Jones - Chair
Paul Brooks – North Rep 
Jacqueline Brace – WA Licensing Officer
Christine Vorres – Secretary
Sue Hooper – Track and Field Committee Secretary
Lynette Harries
	Item 
	Action Points

	Apologies Received:
Rhiannon Linington-Payne – Welsh Athletics 
Jamie Clode - South Rep 
Andrew Worthington – West Rep
	

	*Nigel Welcomed Lynette to the meeting.

	

	*Minutes of Last meeting and Matters Arising:
No omissions or errors were noted so Nigel declared the minutes adopted.
Matters Arising: Nigel – Introduction nearly finished for the Officials Welcome pack. 
	*Nigel to send finished item to Zoe

	Education and Training Updates
Zoe stated that they had 10 attendees at the recent Risk Awareness course, and 10 people did their Level 1 Endurance Officials Course. 1 person upgraded their qualification. 
Zoe gave the members the numbers of officials in each region and an update on the Zoom orientation training. 
Numbers of officials in the West needs focus, but there are trainees in place. 

	

	*Mentoring Endurance Officials
Lynette told the meeting that they have been working hard to bring an inclusive approach to the mentoring programme and the need to bring more Officials through to keep the sport going. 
They are working to identify officials from Level 2 up who may be ideal candidates to become mentors. Club Development may be ideal to encourage clubs to help recruit mentors and guide their members towards training to become officials and/or mentors. She stated clubs should begin to consider the wider structure of athletics to ensure continuity. Club Volunteer Officers should be used to help identify potential volunteers. 
Lynette is creating a guidance document for technical officials and the plan is for it to be developed to cover all sports. 
Lynette concluded by stating that Mentoring should be included on the Officials meeting agenda, and also discussed at Regional level. 
Zoe informed everyone that there is a mentoring course taking place on 14/15 April.
Christine asked if the network of USW Accredited Mentors could be used? It was that their skills may not be specific enough to the role as it’s a very generic qualification. 
Lynette asked should potential mentors be approached or should a wider request for support be sent? Jacqueline said a tailored approach will make people feel more valued. It was agreed to ask at regional meetings if any clubs know of suitable people to invite to the mentoring scheme. 

	Regional coordinators Paul, Christine and Andrew to ask clubs at their next meetings to put forward names for suitable Officials 

	· Officials Conference – A summary of feedback
Zoe stated feedback was positive – 68 Officials/Volunteers attended 
Summary:
89% rated the overall content of the conference between 4-5 stars. 
82% rated the timing of sessions right length between 4-5 stars.
90% said they felt the technology used (Zoom) was appropriate and user friendly. 

What delegates enjoyed...  
Accessibility
All the updates relating to the way forward
Hearing athletes views 

What topics to include in the future?
Disability awareness
A Paralympic or Olympic guest speaker - their journey

How can we improve in the future:
More endurance content​
More time for Q&As

The members discussed the merits of splitting some elements of the conference to host Track & Field separate from Endurance and to include Trail and Mountain Running. Zoe will explore the possibility of hosting a webinar for Mountain Running. Christine stated now is a good opportunity as the criteria for the obtaining a licence through the Fell Running Associations has changed. 

Everyone agreed that the conference had gone well and had been very positively received. 

	*Zoe explore options to host a webinar for Trail and/or Mountain Running Officials. 

	AOB
Jacqueline told the meeting that no licences have been issued for races in 2021 yet. 
Members discussed events happening just over the border in England.

	


 The next meeting date was set for 5pm 16 June 2021 
Minutes written by Christine Vorres 7 April 2021

Minutes Approved:_____________________________
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